
 
 

Board of Delegates 

A-g-e-n-d-a 
 

Paul J. Ciener Botanical Gardens 
215 S. Main Street 
Kernersville, NC 

 

February 15, 2012 
12:00 NOON 

 
 
 
 
 

WELCOME 
INVOCATION 
PLEDGE 
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 Request for approval of December 7, 2011, PTRC Board of Delegates’ 

Minutes  
 

A. PRESENTATIONS 
 

1. “Focus on Members – Caswell County”, by Kevin Howard, Caswell 
County Manager 

2. “Sustainable Communities Regional Plan Update”, by Hanna 
Cockburn, PTRC Regional Planning Programs Manager 

3. Presentation of the Fiscal Year 2011 PTCOG Audit, by Eddie 
Burke, Partner, Cherry, Bekaert & Holland, L.L.P. 

4. Presentation of FY 2011 Northwest Piedmont COG and 
Piedmont Triad COG Consolidated Financial Statements, by 
Jarrod Hand, PTRC Accountant  

 

B. ACTION ITEMS 
 

1. Proposed Changes to PTRC Bylaws, by Darrell Frye, PTRC Chair 
(attachment) 

2. Request for approval to amend the contract with Cherry, 
Bekaert & Holland, L.L.P. to perform PTCOG’s Single Audit for 
Fiscal Year ending June 30, 2011, by Jarrod Hand (attachment) 

3. Request for approval of engagement letter from Cannon & 
Company to perform the Section 8 Financial Audit FAAS as of 
June 30, 2011, by Jarrod Hand (attachment) 

4. Office Space Decision, by Matthew Dolge, PTRC Executive Director 
 

C. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
 

D. OLD BUSINESS 
 

E. NEW BUSINESS

 

MEMBERS 
 

Counties 
Alamance  

Caswell  
Davidson  

Davie  
Forsyth 

Montgomery 
Randolph 

Rockingham 
Stokes 
Surry 

Yadkin 
 

Municipalities 
 

Archdale 
Asheboro 

Bermuda Run 
Bethania 

Biscoe 
Boonville 

Burlington 
Clemmons 
Coolemee 
Danbury 

Denton 
Dobson 

East Bend 
Eden 
Elkin 
Elon 

Franklinville 
Gibsonville 

Graham 
Green Level 
Greensboro 
Haw River 
High Point 
Jamestown 

Jonesville 
Kernersville 

King 
Lewisville 
Lexington 

Liberty 
Madison 
Mayodan 

Mebane 
Midway 

Mocksville 
Mount Airy 
Mt. Gilead 
Oak Ridge 

Pilot Mountain 
Pleasant Garden 

Ramseur 
Randleman 

Reidsville 
Rural Hall 

Seagrove 
Staley 

Stokesdale 
Stoneville 

Summerfield 
Thomasville 
Tobaccoville 

Trinity 
Troy 

Village of  Alamance 
Walkertown 

Walnut Cove 
Wentworth 

Whitsett 
Winston-Salem 

Yadkinville 
Yanceyville 
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F. Informational Item 
 

 2012 Project Homeless Connect/VA Stand Down – Wednesday, April 11, 
2012 – 8:30 am to 4:00 pm at the LJVM Coliseum (attachment) 

 

G. CHAIRMAN’S REMARKS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 March PTRC Executive Committee meeting – Wednesday, March 7, 

2012, 12 Noon, Paul J. Ciener Botanical Gardens, 215 S. Main Street,  
Kernersville, NC 

 April PTRC Executive Committee meeting – Wednesday, April 4, 2012, 
12 Noon, PTRC Winston-Salem Office, 400 West Fourth Street, Suite 400,  
Winston-Salem, NC 

 April PTRC Board of Delegates meeting – Wednesday, April 18, 2012, 
12:00 Noon, Paul J. Ciener Botanical Gardens, 215 S. Main Street,  
Kernersville, NC 

 

H. ADJOURNMENT  
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M-E-M-O-R-A-N-D-U-M 
 

TO:  PTRC Board of Delegates 
 
FROM:   Hanna Cockburn, PTRC Regional Planning Programs Manager 
 
DATE:  February 8, 2012 
 
RE:  Sustainable Communities Regional Plan Update 
 
ITEM #: A2 
 
The HUD Sustainable Communities Regional Planning Grant is heading into the second year of 
the three-year project.  In the first year, the project team has been formed; the consortium 
committee made up of representatives from twenty-nine non-profit and municipal, county and 
state agencies held its inaugural meeting; and workgroups in nine focus areas have been 
launched to identify key data and trends related to sustainable practices in our region.   
 
Over the next several months, civic forums will be held in each county to engage a wide cross-
section of the public in the regional planning process.  These 2 hour session give participants an 
opportunity to share their ideas and thoughts about what’s most important in our region, and 
our greatest challenges. 
 

Civic Forums, by County 
 
In addition to the civic forums, a ‘virtual town hall’ website has been established: 
PiedmontVoice.org.  This interactive site allows users to share ideas and provide feedback 
about a broad variety of topics related to our region.  The site is unique in that internet access 
isn’t required: participants can call or text (336) 939-6151 to participate in the conversation.   
 



 Page 4 February 15, 2012 

Your participation in the civic forums and Piedmont Voice is welcome and encouraged. 
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M-E-M-O-R-A-N-D-U-M 
 

TO:  PTRC Board of Delegates 
 
FROM:   Darrell Frye, PTRC Chair 
 
DATE:  February 8, 2012 
 
RE:  Proposed Changes to PTRC Bylaws 
 
ITEM #: B1 
 
 
 
At the direction of Chair Darrell Frye and with the consensus of the PTRC Executive Committee, 
the following changes are requested to the PTRC Bylaws: 
 

 Adding four additional Executive Committee members to serve on the nominating 
committee to recommend a slate of officers for the coming year. 

 Appointment of Dillard Burnette, Immediate Past Chair, to serve on the nominating 
committee. 

 Adding the position of Secretary to slate of PTRC officers. 
 
We are requested the approval of the proposed changes to the PTRC Bylaws as presented. 
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Section 1.  Officer Positions 
 
The officers of the Piedmont Triad Regional Council shall consist of a Chair, Vice‐Chair, Treasurer, 
and Secretary, all of whom are to be selected from among the Council members. 
 
Section 2.  Annual Election of Officers 
 
The current officers, along with four additional Executive Committee members appointed by the 
Chair, will present a proposed slate of officers to the Executive committee for their approval. The 
Executive Committee will present their nominations annually at the regular December meeting, 
which shall be considered the annual meeting of the Council.  
 
Section 3.  Terms 
 
The officers shall serve for one year or until their successors have been duly elected.  If the 
Chair is a Delegate of a county government, the Vice‐Chair must be a Delegate of a municipal 
government and vice versa.  The Chair and Vice‐Chair must come from different counties.   An 
officer may not serve more than two consecutive one‐year terms in the same office.  Eligibility 
to hold a Council office shall be a minimum of one year as a Council Delegate. 
 
Section 4.  Duties of Officers 
 
A. The Chair shall preside at all meetings of the Council and shall conduct meetings in an 

orderly and impartial manner so as to permit a free and full discussion by the Delegates of 
such matters as may be brought to the Council.  The Chair shall have the same voting rights 
as other Delegates. The Chair may appoint such advisory committees as he/she finds to be 
necessary or desirable. 

 
B. The Vice‐Chair shall perform all the duties of the Chair in the absence of the Chair, or in the 

event of the inability of the Chair to act, and shall perform such other duties as the Council 
may delegate. 

 
C. The Treasurer shall review the financial transactions of the Council, including the audit, 

prior to the audit’s presentation to Delegates, and shall perform such other duties as may 
be prescribed by the Council or by the Chair. 

 
D. The Secretary shall review all minutes of the Council, and shall perform such other duties as 

may be prescribed by the Council or the Chair. 
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M-E-M-O-R-A-N-D-U-M 
 
 
 

 
TO:  PTRC Board of Delegates 
 
FROM:  Matthew Dolge, Executive Director 
 
RE:  Request for approval to amend the contract with Cherry, Bekaert & Holland, 

L.L.P. to perform PTCOG’s Single Audit for Fiscal Year ending June 30, 2011  
 
DATE:  February 7, 2012 
 
ITEM #: B2 
 
 
The Piedmont Triad Council of Governments (PTCOG) Board of Delegates authorized 
contracting with Cherry, Bekaert & Holland, L.L.P. (CBH) to perform PTCOG’s audit for the fiscal 
year ending June 30, 2011 in the amount of $27,500.   We are requesting approval to amend 
the contract by $2,500 to cover additional costs related to preparation of the Comprehensive 
Annual Financial Report (CAFR).  
 
Staff recommends approval to amend the contract by $2,500 to cover additional costs related to 
preparing the CAFR and additional time reconciling revenues due to delays in receiving aging 
confirmations. 

  



 Page 8 February 15, 2012 

M-E-M-O-R-A-N-D-U-M 
 
 
 

 
TO:  PTRC Board of Delegates 
 
FROM:  Matthew Dolge, Executive Director 
 
RE:  Request for approval of engagement letter from Cannon & Company to perform 

the Section 8 Financial Audit FAAS as of June 30, 2011 
 
DATE:  February 7, 2012 
 
ITEM #: B2 

 
 
Attached is an engagement letter from Cannon & Company which requires Board approval.  
Each year HUD requires our agency to submit our financial report (FASS) electronically to 
REAC/HUD.  Our Auditor is required by HUD to Agree or Disagree with the FASS submission.  
Thank you for your cooperation. 
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  Item B3 
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Item B4 
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Item F 
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